Recent work digging up the pavement outside 22 Princess Road, NW1 8JJ to expose pipes, as part of these works,
appears to have resulted in the removal of 5-6 York stone paving stones.

The hole has then been filled in with unsightly tarmac, thus ruining the look of the pavement for the entire terrace.
Surely, this is not permitted in a conservation area?

Please contact the Applicant and ensure the replacement of these paving stones asap.

Thank you.

best wishes



